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hosting the 2018 International 

Society of Hematology (ISH) 

meeting in Vancouver.   

 

A special thank you to Drs. Tom 

Nevill and Gail Rock for all of their 

hard work in securing this 

i n t e r n a t i o n a l 

meeting.   

 

Dr. Tom Nevill 

will serve as 

the scientific 

chair of the 

meeting and 

Dear 

Colleagues, 

 

The fall season 

has been busy 

f o r  t h e 

C a n a d i a n 

Hem at o l o g y 

Society (CHS) 

with a number 

of new and 

e x c i t i n g 

initiatives.   

 

CHS to host ISH 2018  

I am delighted to announce that the 

Canadian Hematology Society will be 
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Dr. Gail Rock will serve as 

organizing chair.   

 

Over the next several months, 

they will be reaching out to the 

Canadian community as they 

establish their scientific and 

organizing committees and 

subcommittees.   ISH will be an 

outstanding venue to showcase 

the great research being 

c o n d u c t e d  b y  C a n a d i a n 

hematologists and an opportunity 

for significant representation and 

p a r t i c i p a t i o n  f r o m  o u r 

membership. 

 

Choosing Wisely Canada 

Dr. Chris Hillis and colleagues 

recently announced the Canadian 

Hematology Choosing Wisely list 

for hematology.   

 

The CHS was delighted to 

participate in this process and you 

can view the list through the link 

on the CHS website.  We hope 

you will find the list a springboard 

for discussion quality initiatives 

and best practices in the field.   

 

The CHS at ASH 2014 

The CHS annual gala and meeting 

will be held this year on Sunday 

December 7, 2014 at the Four 

Seasons Hotel in San Francisco 

during ASH.  If you have not 

done so already, please RSVP for 

this great evening.   

 

The CHS gala is a fantastic 

opportunity to reconnect with 

colleagues and establish new 

collaborations and contacts.  

Again this year, we will be 

presenting awards for the top 

abstracts being presented at ASH 

by our residents and fellows.  

Over 30 submissions have been 

received and include many 

outstanding studies.   

 

For the first time this year, we 

will also be presenting recognition 

for paper-of-the year.  We will 

recognize the Best in Canadian 

Hematology.  The response to 

this call has been tremendous with 

man y p rac t i ce  chan g in g 

publications from our CHS 

members.  We will continue to 

offer this competition next year 

and hope you will consider 

submitting your paper next year.   

 

Interactive web-portal planned 

Finally, in the new year, we will 

launch an interactive web-portal 

that we hope will provide exciting 

and useful content for our 

members.  Among the many new 

features will be listings of 

province-specific criteria for 

reimbursement of hematology 

drugs.  We hope this site can 

serve as a ñone-stop-shopò for 

q u e s t i o n s  a r o u n d  d r u g 

reimbursement ï something that is 

often not easily found in other 

formats.   

 

This site will also provide a 

means to network and connect 

with your colleagues.  In addition, 

we will be offering monthly 

interactive quizzes in Royal 

College format to help the trainees 

prepare for their exams and help 

our members keep up-to-date with 

cu r ren t  deve lopments  i n 

hematology.  Watch for emails 

announcing this initiative. In 

closing, I appreciate your on-

going interest and involvement in 

the CHS and hope to see you at 

the ASH meeting. 

 
 
 
 

The Canadian Hematology Society 
established a research award in honour 
of our founding President, Dr. R. 
Kennedy Smiley, to mark our 40th 
Anniversary in 2011. 
 
This Research Grant offers start-up funds of $10,000 aimed at pilot projects which are 
expected to lead to larger follow -up studies funded by CIHR or other grant funding agencies. 
 
Watch for more details of the 2015 competition, to be announced at the CHS AGM 
at ASH, December 7th, 2014.  

 

Canadian Hematology Society   

Soci®t® Canadienne dôH®matologie 
H C 

C 
S 

H 
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Avec un nombre dôinitiatives 

nouvelles et passionnantes, 

lôautomne a ®t® une saison tr¯s 

occupée pour la Société 

Canadienne dôH®matologie 

(SCH).  

 

Je suis ravie dôannoncer que cette 

derni¯re sera lôh¹te de la r®union 

de la  SIH (Société Internationale 

dôH®matologie) qui prendra place 

à Vancouver en 2018.  

 

Un remerciement spécial aux Drs. 

Tom Nevill et Gail Rock pour leur 

travail acharn® afin dôassurer cette 

rencontre internationale. Dr. Tom 

Nevill servira sous le titre du 

président scientifique de la 

réunion et Dr. Gail Rock servira 

sous le titre de  la présidente 

organisatrice. Au cours des 

prochains mois, ils vont approcher 

la communauté Canadienne alors 

quôils ®tablissent leurs comit®s et 

sous-comités  scientifiques et 

organisationnels.  

 

La SIH sera une excellente vitrine 

qui mettra en valeur la grande 

recherche menée par les 

hématologues Canadiens, elle 

représentera   également une 

opportunité pour une participation 

et une représentation significative 

de nos membres. 

 

Dr. Chris Hills et ses collègues 

ont annoncé récemment la  liste 

Canadienne dôH®matologie, cette 

dernière a été  judicieusement 

choisie pour lôh®matologie.  

 

La SCH a été ravie de participer à 

ce processus et vous pouvez 

visionner la liste  travers le lien du 

site web de la SCH. Nous 

espérons que cette  liste 

représentera  un tremplin pour  les 

meilleures pratiques dans le 

domaine, ainsi que pour 

lôinitiation de discussions de 

qualité. 

 

Le gala et la réunion annuels de la 

CHS auront lieu cette année le 

dimanche, 7 décembre 2014 à 

lôh¹tel quatre saisons ¨ San 

Francisco durant la réunion 

dôASH. Si vous ne lôavez pas d®j¨ 

fait, veuillez  RSVP pour cette 

merveilleuse soirée.  

 

Le gala de la CHS est opportunité 

fantastique pour rétablir les 

reconnections avec les collègues 

et également pour établir de 

nouveaux contacts et de nouvelles 

collaborations.  

 

Cette année encore, nous allons 

décerner des prix pour les 

meilleurs résumés présentés à 

ASH par nos résidents et fellows. 

Plus de 30 mémoires incluant 

plusieurs études remarquables ont 

été reçus.  

 

Pour la première fois cette année, 

on présentera également une 

reconnaissance pour le papier de 

lôann®e. On reconnaitra le 

meilleure de lôH®matologie 

Canadienne.  

 

La réponse à cet appel a été 

é n o r m e  a v e c  p l u s i e u r s 

modifications dans la publication 

des  pratiques de nos membres de 

la CHS. Lôann®e prochaine, Nous 

continuerons à organiser cette 

compétition et nous espérons que 

vous considéreriez de  soumettre 

votre papier.  

 

Finalement au cours de  la 

nouvelle année, nous lancerons un 

portail web interactif. Nous 

espérons que ce dernier fournira 

un contenu passionnant et utile à 

nos membres.  Parmi les 

n o m b r e u s e s  n o u v e l l e s 

fonctionnalités seront listés les 

critères spécifiques à chaque 

p r o v i n c e  c o n c e r n a n t  l e 

remboursement des médicaments 

dôh®matologie.  

 

Nous espérons que ce site pourra 

servir de « guichet unique » pour 

les questions concernant le 

remboursement des médicaments 

ï quelque chose qui nôest pas 

facile ¨ trouver dans dôautres 

formats-.  

 

Ce site fournira également un 

moyen de réseautage et de 

connexion avec vos collègues. En 

o u t r e ,  n o u s  o f f r i r o n s 

mensuellement des quizzes 

interactifs dans le format du 

Coll¯ge Royal afin dôaider les 

stagiaires à préparer leurs 

examens et à aider nos membres à 

se tenir à jour avec les 

développements actuels en 

hématologie. Guettez les  emails 

annonçant cette initiative 

 

En terminant, je vous remercie 

pour votre intérêt et votre 

implication dans la SCH, et on 

espère vous voir à la réunion 

dôASH. 

Dr. Aaron Schimmer 
President, CHS 
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Canadian Hematology Society (CHS) 

Annual Reception, Dinner & Awards Evening 
Sunday, December 7, 2014 

San Francisco   

Contact:  chs@uniserve.com  

 

International Society of Thrombosis and 

Haemostasis (ISTH)  

25th World Congress 
July 11ð17, 2015,  Toronto, Ontario  

Contact:  https://www.isth.org 

 

Canadian Blood and Marrow Transplant Group 

(CBMTG)  

Annual Conference 

May 13-16, 2015, Montreal, Quebec 

http://www.cbmtg.org 

 

International Society for Laboratory 

Hematology (ISLH) 

28th International Symposium 

Chicago, Il, May 19-21, 2015 

Contact:  http://www.islh.org/ 

 

 

 
A 45-year-old woman was referred for investigation of asymptomatic bicytopenia that had been found on routine 
blood testing nine months previously. In the past year, she had also been found to have deranged liver function 
tests for which she was seeing a Hepatologist.  
¶ Past medical history was significant for a history of B12 deficiency diagnosed at age 10 and treated with parenteral B12 for 

one year followed by sporadic oral supplementation.  
¶ She also had a history of recurrent renal lithiasis dating back to age 14 for which she had been treated with multiple 

lithotripsy procedures. She had one healthy daughter, age 20.  
¶ Her only medications were a multivitamin and calcium supplements.  
¶ Her mother and father were both healthy as were her two younger brothers.  
¶ Physical examination revealed a middle aged woman with a slight build (5 feet tall and 45 kg) and dentition as shown in 

Figure 1.  
¶ Chest and cardiac exams were normal.  
¶ Her liver was palpable 4 cm below the right costal margin and 12 cm in span; she did not have a palpable spleen.  
¶ The remainder of her examination was normal. 
¶ CBC revealed a hemoglobin of 121 g/L (MCV 110), WBC 4.6 x 109/L, ANC 1.4 x 109/L and platelets 113 x 109/L.  
¶ Urea, creatinine, electrolytes and liver function were normal except ALT 85 U/L and AST 56 U/L.  
¶ Lymphocyte telomere length analysis was at the 60th percentile.  

¶ Bone marrow examination is shown in Figure 2; karyotype revealed 70% of the metaphases were 46,XX and 30% 
contained del(20q).    
  

What is the diagnosis?       é SEE PAGE 15 

Figure 1 

Figure 2 
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The Canadian Hematology Society has 

recently developed new bylaws as part 

of its legal obligation to transition its 

charter documents to comply with the 

new Canada Not-for-profit 

Corporations Act.  

  

A copy of the new CHS bylaws can be 

found on our website: http://

canadianhematologysociety.org/ 

  

Background:  

All Canadian not-for-profit 

corporations were required by the 

Government of Canada to meet a 

transition deadline of October 17, 

2014, or they were to be considered 

inactive and dissolved.   

  

The transition to comply with the new 

act required that a corporation replace 

its letters patent, supplementary letters 

patent (if any) and by-laws with new 

charter documents. This meant that the 

CHS was required to submit articles of 

continuance to obtain a Certificate of 

Continuance, and to create and file new 

by-laws to comply with the new act.  

These charter documents set out the 

primary rules governing the 

corporation. 

  

Bylaws Ratification Vote: 

The CHS is also legally bound under 

the new Act, to hold membership 

vote though a standard motion to 

ratify the new bylaws at its next 

regular meeting of the membership, 

which will be the December 7, 2014 

AGM as part of the CHS events at 

ASH. 

  

Expansion of CHS Executive: 

Further, the CHS Executive at its 

recent fall retreat (October 24, 2014)

has also voted in favour of splitting the 

Executive Board position currently 

defined as ñSecretary-Treasurerò into 

the two separate positions: one position 

of ñSecretaryò and a separate position 

of ñTreasurerò. A key benefit of this 

division of roles and the addition of 

one additional position on the 

executive is that it will help to preserve 

institutional memory.   

  

A motion to amend the bylaws to 

allow for this division of roles on the 

Executive Committee will also be put 

to a vote at the December 7th 

meeting.  

  

2014 Nominations: 

Our currently serving Secretary-

Treasurer, Dr. Molly Warner , is 

nominated to remain on the Executive 

Board as Secretary for at least the next 

year, and possibly for the next two 

years. Dr. Julie Stakiw, has been 

nominated for the new position of 

Treasurer.   

 

Originally from Saskatchewan, Dr. 

Stakiw completed her Bachelor of 

Science, MD and internal medicine 

training at the University of 

Saskatchewan prior to moving to 

Ontario to complete hematology 

training at Queenôs university followed 

by a one-year fellowship at PMH in 

Lymphoma and Stem Cell Transplant. 

After working as a hematologist-

oncologist at Peel Regional Cancer 

Center in Mississauga, Ontario for 3 

years, she then moved back to 

Saskatchewan in 2010 to be closer to 

family, where she soon took on the role 

of Provincial Leader of Hematology 

for Saskatchewan & Medical Director 

of the Provincial Blood and Marrow 

Transplant Program. Recently the 

Ministry of Health introduced the 

LEAN management system province 

wide and Dr. Stakiw is one of the first 

physicians in the province to become 

LEAN LEADER certified.  

 

Additional nominations from the floor 

at the December 7 meeting for each of 

these new positions will also be 

accepted prior to the membership vote 

on the composition of the new board. 
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